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LIVERPOOL PLAINS SHIRE COUNCIL
The development of mining projects across the Liverpool Plains provides many dilemmas for what have been traditionally rural communities. LPSC supports this project subject to no negative impacts on the black soil plains and on water aquifers. The community is demanding that all coal mining and coal seam gas development applications are subject to rigorous bioregional assessment and I am confident that this information has been provided to you by Shenhua.  
Council recognises the economic prospects and other potential benefits to the Shire including: 
· An increased population and better employment opportunities for young people. 
· The need for economic diversification which helps balance the impacts of drought and flood on the agricultural sector and subsequently on the business sector. 
· Projects such as the proposed Civeo worker village at Werris Creek will assist in keeping existing businesses open and profitable and potentially attract new businesses and industry along with their associated jobs.   
At the same time, there are concerns in regards to housing and rental affordability and availability, adequacy of local infrastructure, adequacy of human services, overall community wellbeing, safety, and lifestyle. 
Whereas up until the 1970s mining developments tended to build or substantially finance local community infrastructure, including housing, streets, transport, schools and hospitals. In the past thirty years, and under the growing influence of global economic forces, mining has moved progressively to one of temporary worker villages, fly in fly out workers, voluntary planning agreements with councils and encouraging private enterprise to provide any other needs or requirements of the community. 
As a result local government is facing calls from within the community for investment in additional infrastructure that alone, it cannot possibly finance. A prime example for LPSC is rail crossings, bypasses and/or overpasses that are urgently required at Werris Creek, Quirindi and Willow Tree. Organisations such as rail freight companies, the ARTC and RMS continually deny responsibility for this infrastructure. 
The community is increasingly demanding that the cumulative impact of this proposed mine and other mines on rail traffic, which is already causing lengthy delays to motorists and emergency vehicles at crossings, needs to be recognised and addressed before the situation deteriorates further. There obviously needs to be far better co-operation between all stakeholders to ensure this issue doesn’t inflame community opposition to the project.  
A personal observation - on a trip to China earlier this year our party travelled to Inner Mongolia to look over Shenhua's mine. We were particularly interested in seeing the rehabilitated areas. We were shown over hundreds of hectares of previously unproductive land which had been transformed into a very fertile area growing peas, beans, potatoes and grain crops .This to us was an example of Best Practice rehabilitation.
I would encourage the PAC to make an early decision so that all concerned can move on with some certainty in the immediate future.      

Regards
[bookmark: _GoBack]Councillor Ian Lobsey OAM
On behalf of Liverpool Plains Shire Council    
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